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GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA 1 

ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE REGULATION ADMINISTRATION 2 

ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD 3 

 4 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - -X 5 

IN THE MATTER OF             : 6 

Roof Top DC, LLC             :  7 

t/a Bar Deco                 : 8 

717 6th Street, NW           : 9 

License #ABRA-097418        Case No. 16-PRO-00042 10 

Retailer Class CR            :   11 

License Renewal         : 12 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - -X 13 

                      Monday, June 6, 2016  14 

 15 

 Whereupon, the above-referenced matter 16 

came on for hearing at the Alcoholic Beverage 17 

Control Board, Reeves Center, 2000 14th Street, 18 

N.W., Suite 400S, Washington, D.C. 20009.   19 

 20 

 21 

 22 
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CHAIRPERSON: 1 

  LAVERNE FLETCHER, Presiding 2 

    3 

OTHER PERSONS PRESENT: 4 

  ASHLEY WIGGINS, FOR BAR DECO 5 

  JEFFREY HIGGINS, VICE-CHAIR ANC 2C 6 

  DOLPH SAND, DESIGNATED REPRESENTATIVE FOR GROUP 7 

  JOHN TIMPE 8 

  RICHARD STAMM 9 

  JULIE MOORE 10 

  TERRY CARTER 11 

  STEVEN SHARMAN 12 

  MARY ANN WHITMEYER 13 

 14 

    15 

   16 

   17 

   18 

   19 

   20 

   21 

   22 
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       P R O C E E D I N G S 1 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  Would the parties 2 

in the matter of Bar Deco please come forward -- 3 

the parties in the matter of Bar Deco? 4 

 This is Case Number 16-PRO-00042.  Roof 5 

Top DC, LLC, trading as Bar Deco, 717 Sixth 6 

Street, Northwest; License Number ABRA-097418.  7 

This is a Retailer Class CR license renewal. 8 

 Protest issues are adverse impact on 9 

peace, order, and quiet, real property values, 10 

and residential parking, and vehicular and 11 

pedestrian safety. 12 

 My name is Laverne Fletcher.  I'm 13 

conducting the roll call hearing as the Board's 14 

agent pursuant to D.C. Official Code 1601.2. 15 

 Introductions beginning with the 16 

Applicant? 17 

 MS. WIGGINS:  Good morning.  Ashley 18 

Wiggins on behalf of the Applicant, Bar Deco. 19 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  A-S-H-L-E-Y? 20 

 MS. WIGGINS:  Yes.  W-I-G-G-I-N-S. 21 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  I'm sorry.  What's 22 
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the last name one more time? 1 

 MS. WIGGINS:  Wiggins, W-I-G-G-I-N-S. 2 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  Okay.  Thank you, 3 

Ms. Wiggins. 4 

 And present on behalf of ANC 2C? 5 

 MR. HIGGINS:  I am Jeffrey Higgins.  It's 6 

J-E-F-F-R-E-Y, H-I-G-G-I-N-S.  I'm the Vice Chair 7 

of ANC 2C. 8 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  Mr. Higgins, would 9 

you put your contact information on that sheet? 10 

 MR. HIGGINS:  I did. 11 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  Oh, you did 12 

already.  Thank you. 13 

 And so there is a group of 12.  Would the 14 

individuals present stand behind the microphone? 15 

 MR. TIMPE:  There are six of us present. 16 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  Hmm? 17 

 MR. TIMPE:  There are six. 18 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  There are six of 19 

you present.  Okay. 20 

 There's a microphone next to Mr. Higgins 21 

right in the center of the table.  Oh, there it 22 
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is.  So if anyone present would stand up right in 1 

the middle there and state your name and spell it 2 

for the record -- from the group. 3 

 MR. TIMPE:  John Timpe, J-O-H-N, T-I-M-P-4 

E.  And I'm the Chair of ANC 2C. 5 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  Mr. Timpe -- 6 

 MR. TIMPE:  Yes. 7 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  -- did you sign 8 

the protest letter for the -- with the group of 9 

individuals as well? 10 

 MR. TIMPE:  I did, yes. 11 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  Okay.  Thank you. 12 

 MR. STAMM:  I'm Richard Stamm, R-I-C-H-A-13 

R-D, S-T-A-M-M. 14 

 MS. MOORE:  Julie Moore, J-U-L-I-E, M-O-15 

O-R-E. 16 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  M-O-O-R-E? 17 

 MS. MOORE:  Yes. 18 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  Thank you. 19 

 MR. CARTER:  Terry Carter, T-E-R-R-Y,  20 

C-A-R-T-E-R. 21 

 MR. SHARMAN:  Steven Sharman,  22 
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S-T-E-V-E-N, S-H-A-R-M-A-N. 1 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  Thank you. 2 

 MS. WHITMEYER:  Mary Ann Whitmeyer,  3 

W-H-I-T-M-E-Y-E-R. 4 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  W-H-I-T? 5 

 MS. WHITMEYER:  M-E-Y-E-R. 6 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  Thank you. 7 

 MR. SAND:  And Dolph Sand, D-O-L-P-H, 8 

S-A-N-D. 9 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  And, Mr. Sand, 10 

you're the designated representative for the 11 

group? 12 

 MR. SAND:  I am. 13 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  Thank you. 14 

 Mr. Timpe, I don't see your name on the 15 

protest letter with the group of 12. 16 

 MR. TIMPE:  That is correct.  It's not on 17 

the group of 12.  It's separately I sent it from 18 

the ANC. 19 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  Oh, you did? 20 

 MR. TIMPE:  Yes. 21 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  So you sent it 22 
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separately as -- 1 

 MR. TIMPE:  ANC. 2 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  So -- thank you. 3 

Yes, because I saw your letter from the ANC. 4 

 Mr. Higgins -- 5 

 MR. TIMPE:  (Inaudible **29?20). 6 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  Yes.  Mr. Higgins? 7 

 MR. HIGGINS:  Yes. 8 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  You mentioned that 9 

you were here on behalf of the ANC? 10 

 MR. HIGGINS:  Yes. 11 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  So you're both 12 

here on behalf of it? 13 

 MR. HIGGINS:  Yes, so there's really two 14 

protests, right.  The residents and then the ANC 15 

as well. 16 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  I got it.  Thank 17 

you. 18 

 MR. HIGGINS:  Thank you. 19 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  Because, Mr. 20 

Higgins, you're a Commissioner with the ANC as 21 

well? 22 
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 MR. HIGGINS:  Yes. 1 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  Which will be the 2 

contact person for the ANC?  Mr. Higgins or Mr. 3 

Timpe? 4 

 MR. TIMPE:  You can put in Mr. Higgins. 5 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  Mr. Higgins? 6 

 MR. TIMPE:  Yes. 7 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  Okay.  Thank you. 8 

 So, Mr. Higgins, your contact information 9 

is on that sheet already? 10 

 MR. HIGGINS:  It is, yes. 11 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  Thank you.  12 

(Pause.)  13 

 Because there are at least five 14 

individuals present from the group of 12, the 15 

group is granted full standing which means that 16 

at the upcoming status hearing, Mr. Sand, only 17 

you need to appear as opposed to any additional 18 

people from the group.  Anybody from the group is 19 

welcome to appear, but you would only need to 20 

appear for the upcoming status hearing. 21 

 MR. SAND:  Thank you. 22 
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 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  You're welcome. 1 

 The group of 12 is granted standing as 2 

well as -- excuse me -- ANC 2C.   3 

 We need to set a date for a mediation, a 4 

status hearing, and a protest hearing.  I'll give 5 

you a date for the status and protest hearing 6 

first. 7 

 The status hearing is set for July 20 at 8 

9:30.  July 20 at 9:30. 9 

 The protest hearing is set for September 10 

7 at 4:30.   11 

 We need to set a date for the mediation.   12 

 MS. WIGGINS:  Due to scheduling for the 13 

summer scheduling, can we set it in the latter 14 

half of August for mediation?  Does that work for 15 

people? 16 

 MR. HIGGINS:  We have to move the status, 17 

I guess. 18 

 CHAIRPERSON:  Yes, there's going to be a 19 

status hearing -- 20 

 MS. WIGGINS:  And the status hearing is 21 

July 20th.  That's not a problem, but -- 22 
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 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  So what -- what's 1 

-- 2 

 MS. WIGGINS:  I know that my client is -- 3 

there are some issues with him being in town, and 4 

I note that the latter half of August is 5 

available for the mediation.  The status -- he 6 

won't have to be here but -- 7 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  Okay.  So the 8 

status hearing date is okay, but in terms of 9 

mediation it would need to be after August, in 10 

August? 11 

 MS. WIGGINS:  The last two weeks of 12 

August. 13 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  The last two weeks 14 

of August?  That's okay for us on this end. 15 

 MR. HIGGINS: Not okay for us. 16 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  Here's what I have 17 

to do.  What I have to do is set the mediation 18 

for the next available date for everyone.  So I'm 19 

going to have to pick a date that everyone is 20 

available. 21 

 MS. WIGGINS:  Okay. 22 
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 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  I have -- that's 1 

what I -- 2 

 MS. WIGGINS:  Understood. 3 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  And so, if the -- 4 

if the -- if Bar Deco is not available until the 5 

-- mid August, then I would have to schedule -- 6 

 MS. WIGGINS:  What would be the -- the 7 

first day that would come up for the mediation in 8 

the general course? 9 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  The first month 10 

for the mediation would be this month, June.  So 11 

I can tell you there is availability on June the 12 

30th.  There is availability -- let me ask you 13 

this.  Excuse me one second.  One second, please. 14 

 (Pause.) 15 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  Ms. Wiggins, the 16 

person who's not going to be available until mid 17 

August -- 18 

 MS. WIGGINS:  Well, if it's going to be 19 

pushed back that far.  We may be able to do it 20 

earlier.  I didn't realize it was going to be 21 

that early. 22 
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 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  Yes, we can do it 1 

in June.  We can do it on -- 2 

 MS. WIGGINS:  Mediation? 3 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  Yes. 4 

 MS. WIGGINS:  Okay.  We can do -- 5 

 MR. SAND:  I'm available on June 30th. 6 

 MR. HIGGINS:  June 30TH. 7 

 MS. WIGGINS:  -- yes, or June 30th, but 8 

with the understanding I just need to clear that, 9 

but I think it's going to work.  If there's a 10 

problem, we can switch it to -- ask to switch it 11 

to another day. 12 

 MR. SAND:  Sure.  13 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  So then we can do 14 

it on June 30 at 11:30.  I'll put it down for -- 15 

 MR. SAND:  Sold for us. 16 

 MS. WIGGINS:  Okay, just with the 17 

understanding if there's a conflict that we'll 18 

talk about it and reschedule it. 19 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  Yes, and my card 20 

is on the table. 21 

 MS. WIGGINS:  We'll try to make it happen 22 
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soon. 1 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  So what's going to 2 

happen, you're going to receive an e-mail from 3 

ABRA -- 4 

 MS. WIGGINS:  Uh-huh. 5 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  -- with this date 6 

on it.  If you need to change it, you can respond 7 

to that e-mail or you can take my card that's on 8 

the table and let me know. 9 

 MS. WIGGINS:  Thank you. 10 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  So, Bar Deco 11 

mediation is scheduled for Thursday, June 30 at 12 

11:30. 13 

 MS. WIGGINS:  And just to confirm, 14 

September 7th at 4:30 p.m.? 15 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  For the protest 16 

hearing? 17 

 MS. WIGGINS:  Yes, thanks. 18 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  For the protest 19 

hearing it's -- is that the date you were 20 

confirming, Ms. Wiggins, the protest hearing or 21 

the mediation? 22 
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 MS. WIGGINS:  No, no, the -- the June 1 

30th date is the one I need to confirm. 2 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  Oh, the June 30 3 

date is Thursday, June 30 at 11:30 a.m. for the 4 

mediation. 5 

 MS. WIGGINS:  Correct.  Thank you. 6 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  You're welcome. 7 

 Mr. Sand, your contact information is on 8 

that sheet already? 9 

 MR. SAND:  It is. 10 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  Thank you.  Any 11 

questions at all? 12 

 MS. WIGGINS:  No.  Do you need my contact 13 

information?  I believe you have it on the 14 

original application, but I'm happy to -- 15 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  If you would put 16 

it on that sheet right there. 17 

 MS. WIGGINS:  That is all filled in. 18 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  Okay.  Thank you.  19 

You can just -- 20 

 MS. WIGGINS:  No, no, no, it's -- the 21 

sheet's full. 22 
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 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  Oh, you can just 1 

flip it over. 2 

 MS. WIGGINS:  Okay. 3 

 CHAIRPERSON FLETCHER:  The roll call 4 

hearing is concluded. 5 

 MR. SAND:  Thank you. 6 

 MS. WIGGINS:  Thank you. 7 

 MR. HIGGINS:  Thank you. 8 

 (Whereupon, at the above-entitled matter 9 

was concluded.) 10 

 11 

 12 

 13 

 14 

 15 

 16 

 17 

 18 

 19 

 20 

 21 

 22 


